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Ocean acidification 
science stands strong
In  his  News  Feature  “Sea  of 
doubts 
 (7 May, p. 560), M. Enserink 
reports on fraud allegations in 
about one-fourth of the studies 
analyzing  the  impact  of  ocean 
acidification on fish behavior. 
As institutions work to deter-
mine whether there is truth to 
the allegations, which have not 
yet been independently verified, 
the  public  and  policy-makers 
should remember that the outcome 
will not change the current sci-
entific consensus: Ocean acidi-
fication is a major threat to 
marine species, ecosystems, and 
associated services. 

No  single  article,  research 
team, or even approach can ex-
plain the complexity of the con-
sequences of ocean acidification 
(1). Over the past two decades, 
thousands of scientific articles 
have  been  published  in  this 
field, combining a wide range of 
approaches and methods from mon-
itoring,  paleo  investigations, 
and modeling to laboratory, nat-
ural, and field experiments (2). 
The Fifth Assessment Report of 
the  Intergovernmental  Panel  on 
Climate  Change  (IPCC)  (3,  4) 
concluded  with  high  confidence 
that both positive and negative 
impacts on marine organisms and 
ocean processes occur and that 
responses can be influenced, and 
often  exacerbated,  by  other 
drivers such as warming and hy-
poxia. The effect on fish behav-
ior is mentioned in the report, 
but  it  only  marginally  con-
tributed to the IPCC conclusions 
and was assigned a medium to low 
confidence  level  in  light  of 
uncertainty  on  the  long-term 
persistence  of  behavioral  dis-
turbances. 

The science of ocean acidifi-
cation  stands  strong  whatever 
the  outcome  of  the  investiga-
tions of potential misconduct in 
the area of effects on fish be-
havior. Failure to quickly miti-
gate ocean acidification through 
ambitious reduction of CO2 emis-
sions  would  have  substantial 
consequences for the ocean and 
human societies.
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